CEQA# 13699
SAPO-CEQA-202210 Replacement Modular

State of California
Department of Parks and Recreation

NOTICE OF EXEMPTION

TO: Office of Planning and Research FROM: Department of Parks and Recreation
1400 Tenth Street 12301 North Hwy 1
Sacramento, CA 95814 Mendocino, CA 95460

PROJECT TITLE: Replacement Modular at Salt Point
LOCATION: Salt Point State Park COUNTY: Sonoma
DESCRIPTION OF THE NATURE AND PURPOSE OF PROJECT:

The Project is to replace the existing modular (mobile home) at the Well’s Fargo location at Salt Point
State Park with a new modular to provide upgraded, safe housing for park staff. Work will remove the
existing modular and install the new modular on the same site, in the same footprint, as the removed
modular, excavate to install a new power pole and string new wires to re-activate the electrical power

supply.

PUBLIC AGENCY APPROVING THE PROJECT: California Department of Parks and Recreation
NAME OF DIVISION OR DISTRICT CARRYING OUT THE PROJECT: Sonoma Mendocino Coast District

EXEMPT STATUS:
X Categorical Exemption Class: 1,2,3,4 Sections: 15301, 15302, 15303, 15304

REASONS WHY PROJECT IS EXEMPT: Project consists of the operation, repair, maintenance or minor
alteration of existing public or private structures, facilities or topographical features, involving negligible
or no expansion of use beyond current levels, included as “Utility repairs or minor upgrades” in the
Department of Parks and Recreation’s list of exempt activities in accordance with CCR § 15300.4 ; the
replacement or reconstruction of existing structures and facilities where the new structure will be
located on the same site as the structure replaced and will have substantially the same purpose and
capacity as the structure replaced; the construction and location of limited numbers of new, small
facilities or structures; and minor public or private alterations in the condition of land, water, and/or
vegetation which do not involve removal of healthy, mature, scenic trees except for forestry or
agricultural purposes.

CONTACT: William Maslach TELEPHONE: (707) 937-5805
Sonoma Mendocino Coast District EMAIL: bill.maslach@parks.ca.gov

19 October 2022
Terry Bertels, District Superintendent DATE




